

## Advisory Traffic and Safety Committee Meeting - No Turn on Red Signs

Markham, Dennis <dmarkham@rochester.k12.mi.us>

Thu, Nov 1, 2018 at 3:00 PM

To: "Keller, Chuck" <ckeller@rcoc.org>, Paul Shumejko <shumejkop@rochesterhills.org>

Cc: "Deneau, Danielle" <ddeneau@rcoc.org>, Lori Hamilton <hamiltonl@rochesterhills.org>, Allan Schneck <schnecka@rochesterhills.org>, Barb Smith <smithb@rochesterhills.org>, Keith Depp <deppk@rochesterhills.org>, Paul Davis <davisp@rochesterhills.org>

Chuck,

Due to a recent modification of the "walker zones" some students that had bus service must now walk to school. The school we are talking about here is West Middle School on Old Perch. There are less than ten (10) children that could be crossing at Avon & Old Perch and Avon & Crooks in order to get to West Middle School, this year. The times that they may be crossing would between 6:00 AM and 8:00 AM and then again 2:30 PM and 3:30 PM Monday through Friday on school days.

Dennis

## **Dennis Markham**

Safe-Ed. LLC

**Transportation Consultant** 

(248) 726-3153



From: Keller, Chuck [mailto:ckeller@rcoc.org] Sent: Thursday, November 1, 2018 1:09 PM

To: Paul Shumejko <shumejkop@rochesterhills.org>

Cc: Deneau, Danielle <ddeneau@rcoc.org>; Lori Hamilton <hamiltonl@rochesterhills.org>; Allan Schneck

<schnecka@rochesterhills.org>; Barb Smith <smithb@rochesterhills.org>; Keith Depp <deppk@rochesterhills.org>; Paul

Davis <davisp@rochesterhills.org>; Markham, Dennis <dmarkham@rochester.k12.mi.us> **Subject:** RE: Advisory Traffic and Safety Committee Meeting - No Turn on Red Signs

Do we know the approximate number of students that would be crossing at each location daily? Will there be crossing guards assigned to these locations? Obviously, this will likely change each year based on the student population and location of their home. Whereas, this can cause significant delay during peak hour traffic periods, we want to make sure there's significant numbers to justify the need.

Chuck

From: Paul Shumejko [mailto:shumejkop@rochesterhills.org]

Sent: Thursday, November 01, 2018 12:49 PM

To: Keller, Chuck <ckeller@rcoc.org>

Cc: Deneau, Danielle <ddeneau@rcoc.org>; Lori Hamilton <hamiltonl@rochesterhills.org>; Allan Schneck

<schnecka@rochesterhills.org>; Barb Smith <smithb@rochesterhills.org>; Keith Depp <deppk@rochesterhills.org>; Paul

Davis <davisp@rochesterhills.org>; Dennis <dmarkham@rochester.k12.mi.us>

Subject: Fwd: Advisory Traffic and Safety Committee Meeting - No Turn on Red Signs

Hi Chuck,

The CITY received this request from Rochester Community Schools (RCS) to investigate the warrants for installing NTOR signs at the intersections of Avon Rd at Crooks Rd and at Avon Rd at Old Perch. Old Perch is a CITY road and the remainder are RCOC.

I believe the request is stemming from the RCS reducing bus stop pick ups, thus students having to walk further now. Is there a RCOC procedural request that RCS needs to follow to investigate whether this meets warrants for NTOR at all 3 legs?

GOOGLE link below

https://www.google.com/maps/@42.6654807,-83.1733955,748m/data=!3m1!1e3?hl=en

## Paul G. Shumejko, MBA, M.S., P.E., PTOE

Transportation Engineering Manager - DPS/ENG

City of Rochester Hills | 1000 Rochester Hills Drive | Rochester Hills, MI 48309

248.841.2489 (office) | shumejkop@rochesterhills.org | www.rochesterhills.org



----- Forwarded message -----

[Quoted text hidden]
[Quoted text hidden]